
Ironman  calls  it  quits  at
Tahoe after 3 years
Ironman has decided three years at Lake Tahoe is enough.

The triathlon, which has been on the North Shore, had its last
hurrah on Sunday.

“After careful consideration, Ironman Lake Tahoe will not be
extended. We appreciate the efforts and support of the city,
volunteers, sponsors, and everyone else involved in putting on
this  triathlon.  We  would  also  like  to  thank  all  of  the
athletes who have raced with us here,” Ironman said in a
statement on its website.

The event spanned Kings Beach, Tahoe City, Truckee and Squaw
Valley.

In the 1980s there was an Ironman on the South Shore. Before
it started on the North Shore in 2013, California had not had
the triathlon since 2001.

Weather — as in snow and subfreezing temperatures the first
year, and massive traffic issues — which resulted in course
changes in subsequent years — contributed to the organization
not wanting to continue with Lake Tahoe as a location.

— Lake Tahoe News staff report 
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